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Weekly Newsletter

W.B. 13.12.21
This week:

As part of Maths this week children have continued learning about shape. We began the week by having a shape treasure hunt. The teacher gave the children clues about 2D and 3D shapes and they had to use this to work out what the name of the shape was. They then went on a treasure hunt to find the shapes and see if their answers were correct. The children had lots of fun!

See if your child can work out which shapes are being described below:

I have 0 edges
I have 0 vertices 

I have 1 curved face

I am a 3D shape

What am I? 

___________ (Answer: Sphere)

I have 8 edges

I have 8 vertices

I am a 2D shape

What am I?

___________ (Answer: Octagon) 

The children then moved onto learning about positioning in their maths lessons and had to decide which two shapes would come next in a sequence. See if your child can draw the next two shapes in the sequences below:
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The children’s topic this half term is ‘Memory Box’. As part of topic lessons, children have continued with their Design and Technology learning. After learning how to correctly join materials in their last lesson, it was time for the children to design their own vehicle! Children in Year 1 designed cars. They drew an outline of a car, labelled the parts and then labelled what they will be making each part out of. For example, windows – cut out and wheels – wooden dowel and wheels. After this, the children used their designs to create their cars. They had to carefully select the materials they needed to ensure their car matched their design criteria. After successfully making their car, the children enjoyed painting them. This made them look very realistic!

Can your child tell you the process they took to design and create their toy car?

Reminders:
 Class 7 PE days are Tuesday and Friday.

Class 8 PE days are Tuesday and Thursday.

Class 9 PE days are Tuesday and Friday.
Attendance for KS1:

Class 7 – 92.5%

Class 8 – 91.4%
Class 9 – 97.2%
Homework

Homework will mainly be handed out on a Wednesday. On the odd occasion it may be on a different day due to timetable changes. Please return homework on a Monday. Handing it on a Monday gives you the opportunity before the weekend to ask the teacher any questions so that you are clear of how to support your child if unsure. There is a tray in each class where the homework needs to be returned. Please ask the teacher where this tray is if unsure. 

Spellings

Spellings are handed out each Thursday and your child will be tested on these spellings the following Thursday. Children will receive a list of spellings to practise each week. In addition to the spellings, children will be tested on a sentence containing the words. However, the sentence will not be sent home. This is to see if they can apply the spelling currently within their writing. Can you get your child to practise applying the words by creating their very own sentences? 
Reading Diaries
Children in KS1 have all been provided with a Home Reading Diary. Please fill this in daily based on your child reading a couple of pages of a book or a whole book. Please return the Reading Diary to school each day and leave it in their book bags.  There are books situated in the classroom for your child to take home daily. Reading is extremely important to your child’s development so we really encourage your child to read a book or pages of a book daily. If you are unsure of your child’s reading book colour then please ask your teacher. 
Thank you 

Miss Rawding, Miss Bamford & Miss Payne
